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WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

4th September 2018 
Jenny Richards

88 High Street
Balsham

Tel No. 01223 665260

Members:

You are herby summoned to a meeting of the Parish Council to be held in the Village Hall, West Wratting on Monday 10th September 2018 at 8.00pm.

Public & Press:

You are invited to attend the whole meeting and are welcome to speak at the “opportunity for public statement” on the Agenda.

AGENDA
1. Apologies:
 2.   Declaration of interest:

     To notify the clerk of any declarations of interest from members for any items to be discussed

 3.  Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th July 2018 to be signed as correct.
 4.   Opportunity for Public Statement:  Any resident of the Parish will have the opportunity to make a statement for up to two minutes regarding any issue on the agenda.  The matter will then be discussed at the time it appears on the agenda and the member of public will NOT be able to speak at the time of the item.  If the issue is relating to an issue not on the agenda, the matter will be deferred until the next meeting, unless it is deemed to be of an urgent nature and can then be considered at the meeting.

If there is an item which a number of people wish to speak and having the same view, the 

Chairman will have the right to request that one person be appointed to speak for all for two minutes.  

      The above rules are a Standing Order which the Council can vote to suspend at any time.

5.  Planning: 
	S/2537/18/LB
	L Elmes
	Concordia, 21 The Common
	Underpinning, excavation of contaminated soils etc.
	3/7/18
	17/7/18
	
	support
	

	S/2360/18/PN
	A Crossley
	Weston Woods Farm
	Prior notification of agric. or forestry dev. For a general purpose agricultural building.
	4/7/18
	No other papers
	21 days
	support
	

	S/3047/18/TC
	J Pilmer
	Yew Tree Cottage
	Pruning 3 ash trees in rear garden
	9/8/18
	
	
	support
	


6)   Finance: 
a)   Authorised payments:

£200.00   Parish Nurse Project (Hildersham PC)
£403.74   Parish Clerk’s salary Aug/Sept. incl. back pay from April of 2.3% payrise.
   £30.00  Sapient IT Services Ltd.   

b)   Monies received:
£346.53   Cambridge County Council payment for grass cutting verges.

c)  Mobile Warden Scheme – see attached – for discussion.    
 7.  Maintenance:  

a)  Fox Road barriers – update from Cllr. Ross Bain.
d)  Poo bins – update

e)  Dilapidated building in Conservation area action - update 

8.  Correspondence: 
Request for an emergency plan from local government (distributed to Cllrs.).
9.  Recreation Ground & Pavilion: Cllrs Holness
10.  Traffic Issues & Speed Restrictions: 
11.  Play area:  Quotes for refurbishment of play equipment with a view to obtaining funding.
olnessHo
12.   Report of meetings:  

13.   Report by District Cllr. Harvey
14.   Report by County Cllr. Batchelor
15.  Any other business:
The next parish council meeting will be held on Monday 12th November 2018 at 8.00pm.  
Signed

Attachment from Sisse McCall requested to be added to Agenda.
The Mobile Warden Scheme, as it was then called, was set up about 18 years ago, and I have been on the Steering Committee ever since, in effect representing the Parish Council. The scheme, which is run by Age UK, is funded by County Council, District Council, Parish Councils and the end users. I don't believe the Parish Council share has gone up in all these years, but I could be wrong. They are, however, planning to approach the Parish Councils with a view to an increase, in order to increase the hours the Warden works, as she is now fully booked and has a waiting list.

 

The Warden either visits or makes contact with the people on the scheme every weekday. Will be able to assist within the home and can deal with paperwork, prescriptions, feeding of cats, making of beds etc. etc. Support can also be arranged through other services. The local GP surgeries are also involved and will refer possible candidates.

 

The Parish Nurse Scheme was set up 3ish years ago by the local churches and received funding from various grants etc.

 

Our previous Warden is now assisting the Parish Nurse and the present Warden and the Parish Nurse also now work together where appropriate. In fact they complement each other very well. There could be a case for the Parish Council to offer equal financial support to both schemes.

 

My bottom line is that I would be very upset to see the Warden Scheme suffer at the expense of the Parish Nurse Scheme. I also feel there is room for both in our communities.

 

With best wishes

 

Sisse

